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NORTH CAMPUS-UNIVERSITY PARK DEVELOPMENT CORPORATION

Meeting of the Board of Directors

May 8, 2007 - Summary
ITEM #1
CONSIDERATION OF MARCH 6, 2007 MEETING MINUTES

The minutes were approved.
ITEM #2
ELECTION
ACTION:
To elect Randy Harris to complete the term of James Sullivan (2007-2009); to elect Randy Harris to serve as Secretary and Treasurer of the North Campus-University Park Development Corporation.
ITEM #3
2007/2008 BUDGET

Current year revenues were up due to investment gains. Salaries were below budget due to the delay in hiring a real estate manager; that position will be filled in the coming year.

ACTION:
That the 2007/2008 fiscal year budget be approved as presented.
ITEM #4
FINANCIAL STATEMENTS/INVESTMENT REPORT

Operating expenses tracked close to budget. Investment gains averaged 11.4% for the year-to-date through March 31, 2007.

ITEM #5
FACULTY/STAFF HOUSING – ALLOCATION FROM RESERVES
The Board authorized $1,500,000 from the Development Activities Reserve for Devonshire Downs pre-construction costs, and approved borrowing up to $2,000,000 from The University Corporation for pre-construction costs. Since investments earned more than expected, these earnings could be used before borrowing from TUC.

ACTION:
That the North Campus-University Park Development Corporation Board of Directors approve increasing by $600,000 the allocation from net assets for the Devonshire Downs pre-construction costs, raising the total allocated to $2,100,000.
ITEM #6
FACULTY/STAFF HOUSING UPDATE

Plans include enhanced planted areas around homes, a landscaped slope up from the sidewalks, a mix of colors and styles, setbacks, individual roofs and privacy between patios. The current plan is for homes to range from 1350 to 1900 square feet.

The Board had considered shifting to a ‘developer’ model, but the current ‘owners representative’ model will be maintained as the Chancellor’s Office preference. Devonshire Downs will be a prevailing wage project.

Facilities Planning is working with Environmental Sciences to prepare an addendum to the University’s Environmental Impact Report (EIR). The addendum will address traffic impact. A meeting had been set with the Northridge East Neighborhood Council to update area residents on the project.

The next step will be to engage a construction manager ‘at risk.’ The RFP will go out on June 4, 2007. The goal is to finalize an agreement in August 2007. Design work will continue as the construction manager RFP moves forward, traffic and water impact will be confirmed, and development of a marketing program will begin.

ITEM #7
ANNOUNCEMENTS

Valley Fair.  The annual Valley Fair will be held at Saugus Speedway June 7-10.

Ground Lease.  The ground lease will be reviewed again with the consultant to ensure that buyers are aware of the limitations included therein.
